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The Government of the Republic of Somaliland welcomes the renewed extension of the arms
embargo on Somalia by the UN Security Council on 14" Nov 2018. In this opportunity, the
Republic of Somaliland wants to reiterate that Somalia administration has no capacity and political
authonty to control over the weapons and ammunition as even the Security Council report on
9" Nov 2018, which stated; ‘the deficiencies of the political authorities in Somalia to control
weapons and military equipment.

In this respect, the Government of the Republic of Somaliland is very grateful to the members of
the Security Council for this commending step forward to continue the arms embargo on Somalia.
Somaliland Government believes that any weapons provided to Somalia administration is a real
threat agamnst the Government of Somaliland, its neighboring states and international peace. The
Government of Somaliland is strongly condemning those states that provide weapons to Somalia,
which at the end fall the hands of terrorist groups and clan militias.

Moreover, Somahland 1s calling international community, in particular, the UN Security Council
mandated to maintain regional and international peace, to sustain continuation of the arms
embargo on Somaha, with which arms embargo is an integral part of maintaining regional and
international peace.

Somaliland has deep concemns those countries that breach arms embargo by providing Somalia a
military assistance and as the Monitoring Group illustrated that weapons and military equipment
provided to Somalia are not pursuing regularly the compliance of the arms embargo standards.

Somaliland 1s welcoming the regional peaceful resolutions most notably the Ethiopia and Eritrea
successful bilateral talks and conclusion of the border dispute between two countries. The Djibouti
and Entrea border conflict that has existed since 2008, and we consider this, as a regional burden
and needs to be resolved through this avenue of the regional cooperation.

Somaliland government is encouraging the members of the Security Council, IGAD, Africa Union
and United Nations to supports efforts to resume the bilateral talks between Somaliland and
Somalia for the benefit of the regional and international peace. Whilst the Horn of Africa region
has notable expenences of such bilateral peaceful resolutions regarding the cases of Ethiopia and
Eritrea, Sudan and South Sudan.

Lastly, the Security Council 1s aware that Somaliland has contributed to regional and international
peace, security and political stability over the past 27 years. Somaliland yet remains to fight against
terrorism, arms smuggling, human trafficking, regional, and internationa ] to promote
regional economic integration is a national prionty for Somaliland.




